MINUTES

February, 2021
The Regular Board Meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President, Robert Spurley on Wednesday, February 10, 2021 at 7:03 p.m. at the Village Hall.
Roll Call:  Robert Spurley, Denny Rickard, Jim Wardell, Sarah Brindley (phone conference call), Jake Johnson , Jason Cartwright

Absent:  John Trace 

Employees: Alan Schrank (phone conference call), Kevin Liddicoat, Shelly Bull 

  Motion by Jake Johnson and seconded by Jason Cartwright to approve the January 13, 2021 planning commission committee and regular board minutes.  Motion carried 6-0.
Motion by Jim Wardell and seconded by Denny Rickard to approve the January 
 2021, treasurer’s reports.  Motion carried 6-0.
STAFF REPORTS:

Sewer/Water/Public Works- 
Liddicoat reported one resident had frozen pipes during the recent frigid weather.  Another resident had a pipe break in their home and notified the village.  He stated that he advised this resident to attend the following board meeting after utility bills are printed to ask forgiveness on the sewer portion.  
Kevin also said he is trying to keep the heater going at the sewer plant and the cheese factory cross connection inspection is done.

Caleb Weinkes will be hired as a LTE snowplowing on a as needed basis during Kitelingers absence

Police- Alan checking to make sure the alternate side parking and shoveling and salting of sidewalks is enforced.
Clerk – Reminded the board of the Feb. 16th election and updated regarding the payments of special charges on the 2020 tax roll.
New Business:

A) Spurley stated the street committee recommendation for Dodgeville St is the engineering and survey be done in 2021 and the work to be done in 2022.  This would give time to look for grants and possible loan.  Sarah Brindley motioned and Jim Wardell seconded to accept and approve the street committee recommendation.   Roll call:  Sarah Brindley-aye; Jim Wardell-aye; Jake Johnson-aye; Jason Cartwright-aye; Denny Rickard-aye; Bob Spurley-aye.  Motion passed 6-0.
B)  Motion by Jake Johnson and seconded by Denny Rickard to approve updating the sewer plant computer from L.W. Allen for $26,753 and $2500 for the firewall. .   Roll call:   Jim Wardell-aye; Sarah Brindley-aye; Jake Johnson-aye; Jason Cartwright-aye; Denny Rickard-aye; Bob Spurley-aye.  Motion passed 6-0.
C) Schrank went over the LIS PENDES for the property at 512 Galena St.  The board questioned the 30 day notification and the costs that could be to the village for the RAZING of this property.  Jason Cartwright motioned and seconded by Denny Rickard to table this to the March board meeting.  Motion caried- 6-0.  Kevin will look into demolishing costs.
Old Business – None
Denny Rickard  motioned  and seconded by Jake Johnson to approve February bills.  Motion carried.

Motion by Jake Johnson and seconded by Jim Wardell  to adjourn the meeting 7:50 pm.  Motion carried.

Shelly Bull/Linden Village Clerk

